
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

November 4, 2019 
 

Mr. Sean Patterson, Manager 
Regulatory Affairs  
Honeywell Metropolis Works 
Honeywell International, Inc. 
2768 North U.S. 45 Road 
P.O. Box 430 
Metropolis, IL  62960 
 
SUBJECT:   REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION REGARDING HONEYWELL 

METROPOLIS WORKS TRIENNIAL UPDATE TO THE DECOMMISSIONING 
FUNDING PLAN (CAC/DOCKET NUMBER/EPID 000224/04003392/L-2019-
DDP-0000) 

 
Dear Mr. Patterson: 
 
By letter dated January 4, 2019 (Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
[ADAMS] Accession No. ML19008A046), Honeywell submitted its triennial decommissioning 
funding plan (DFP) update for the Metropolis Works facility to the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission (NRC) as per License Condition 25 and Title 10 of the Code of Federal 
Regulations (10 CFR) Section 40.36(d) for staff review and approval.  On April 24, 2019 
(ADAMS Accession No. ML19101A139), as part of the acceptance review, the staff sent a 
request for supplemental information (RSI) regarding the DFP.  Honeywell provided its response 
to the RSI on July 16, 2019 (ADAMS Accession No. ML19200A031).  The NRC notified 
Honeywell on August 13, 2019, that the DFP had been accepted for review (ADAMS Accession 
No. ML19225C757).  The NRC staff has reviewed Honeywell’s DFP and supplement and has 
identified that additional information is needed in order to complete the evaluation.  
 
Your response to the requests for additional information, as specified in the enclosure, should 
be provided to the NRC within 60 days from the date of this letter.   
 
In accordance with 10 CFR, Section 2.390, of the NRC’s “Agency Rules of Practice and 
Procedure,” a copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC 
Public Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records System component of the NRC’s 
ADAMS.  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at  
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html (the Public Electronic Reading Room).   
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If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact me at 301-415-8740, or via  
e-mail at David.Tiktinsky@nrc.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
       /RA/ 
 
      David H. Tiktinsky, Senior Project Manager   
      Fuel Facility Licensing Branch 
      Division of Fuel Management 
      Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
        and Safeguards  
 
Docket No. 40-3392 
License No. SUB-526 
 
Enclosure: 
Request for Additional Information 

 
cc w/enclosure:  
honeywell@listmgr.nrc.gov
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